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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

On August 12, 2014, the Commission issued an order approving 
SourceGas Distribution LLC’s (SourceGas) application seeking approval 
of an infrastructure system replacement (ISR) cost recovery charge 
(Application), pursuant to the State Natural Gas Regulation Act, §§ 
66-1865 and 66-1866 (2010). The surcharge requested was in addition to 
the previous surcharge approved in Application No. NG-0072 on June 25, 
2013. 

 
Due to the timing of the applications in Docket Nos. NG-0072 and 

NG-0072.1, two different reconciliation periods were established. In 
Docket No. NG-0072, SourceGas is required to file on or before August 
30 annually, reconciliation for the period of July 1 through June 30.  
However, in Docket No. NG-0072.1, the reconciliation is due on or 
before October 30 and covers the period of September 1 through August 
31. 

 
The differing reconciliation periods and due dates have caused 

confusion. Therefore, Commission staff and representatives from 
SourceGas, Black Hills/Nebraska Gas Utility Company, LLC, and the Pub-
lic Advocate discussed ways to establish a more efficient process for 
the filing of reconciliations by the two utilities pending the 
adoption of rules and regulations on the subject. 

 
F I N D I N G S  A N D  O P I N I O N  

 
The Commission finds for the sake of efficiency, the infra-

structure system replacement cost recovery charges approved pursuant 
to §§ 66-1865 and 66-1866 through this process to be treated as a 
single surcharge for certain purposes. 

 
The initial ISR charge and any subsequent increases shall be 

reflected as a single surcharge on customer billing statements. 
 
SourceGas shall, for the period of July 1 through June 30 an-

nually, reconcile the differences between the revenue resulting from 
each charge and pretax revenue approved by the Commission. The 
reconciliation and a request for any adjustments necessary to recover 
or refund any differences shall be filed with the Commission within 
sixty (60) days of the end of each twelve-month period. To the extent 
that an increase to the initial ISR charge has been effective for a 
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